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Re.: EFRAG Consultation on Proactive Work

EFRAG has launched a public consultation on its proposed work programme for the proactive work in Europe.

The purpose of EFRAG’s proactive work is to to demonstrate thought leadership in Europe, promote discussions and debate on hey financial reporting issues and influence the IASB’s thinking at an early stage in the development of international standards and interpretations.

The consultation aims at getting advice on areas where EFRAG should undertake proactive work and set priorities for these areas.

The Danish Accounting Standards Committee set up by FSR has discussed the consultation and we are pleased to submit the following comments:
Questions to Constituents

1. Prior to this consultation were you aware of EFRAG’s Proactive Accounting in Europe (PAAinE) publications? Did you find them useful and why or why not? In what ways do you think they could have been improved? Do you think they had a sufficient focus on European issues?
FSR comments:
Yes. FSR is fully aware of EFRAG’s proactive accounting in Europe publications. We find that these publications are useful and promote the debate and further development in Europe
2. Based on the description above (under ‘How we influence the IASB’), at what point in the standard-setting process should EFRAG focus its proactive work? Also are there specific aspects of financial reporting where we should concentrate our activities?
FSR comments:

The proactive work undertaken by EFRAG is an important contribution to the international accounting standard setting process.

EFRAG is not and should not be a standard setter. However, it is important – not at least for smaller countries with fewer resources – to participate in the information sharing, discussions and preparations of and influence on future international accounting standards through the activities of EFRAG.
We believe that the highest degree of influence is obtained by early proactive work. 

3. Table 2 ‘Proposed Proactive Projects’ below identifies projects where EFRAG considers it may be useful to undertake proactive work. Can you rank the projects from most to least important based on EFRAG’s strategic aims
FSR comments:

Our suggested priorities (our ranks mentioned before the issue title) :

1)
European perspective on development of post implementation reviews (Post-implementation review policy) 

2)
Develop European Input to the IASB’s post- implementation review of IFRS 3 ‘Business Combinations’

3)
Develop European Input to the IASB’s post-implementation review of IFRS 8 ‘Operating Segments’ 

9)
Post-implementation review of IFRIC 12 ‘Service Concession Arrangements’ 
4)
Government grants

6)
Understanding the Decision Environments of Users of the financial report 

8)
Application of IFRS to individual financial statements 

5)
Performance Reporting – Phase 3

7)
Share-based payments

4. If there are other projects you consider more important include them in your ranking and provide a short description of them along with your reasons as to why you believe they are important for EFRAG to consider.

FSR comments:

We find that promoting the finalisation of the IASB Conceptual Framework project is very important to ensure consistency and high quality standard setting for the future.

---oo0oo---

Best regards

Jan Peter Larsen
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